
 

 

 

 
 

Wednesday, 27 December 2023 

Stewards’ Notice 

Stewards’ Inquiry 

Determination of Inquiry – Person 318578 

On 25 July 2023, Greyhound Racing SA (GRSA) Stewards heard and determined an Inquiry with 

respect to alleged denial to Welfare Compliance Officers, to access to a registered kennel, for 

the purposes of an inspection. 

Stewards conducted an Inquiry relating to the circumstances surrounding the alleged denial of access 

to the registered premises (kennel) of 318578, for the purposes of a kennel inspection, on 29 May 2023. 

Pursuant to rule 16 of the Greyhounds Australasia Rules (GAR), GRSA officers may enter premises of 

registered persons for the purposes of an inspection, and other related matters.  Failure to allow, or 

impede, an inspection, is an offence pursuant to rule 156(i) of the GAR. 

Stewards, after considering the evidence at hand in relation to the events on 29 May 2023, including 

witness accounts, including civilians, determined that no charges should be laid, pursuant to rule 

169(3)(b). 

Further details may be provided for authorised purposes, upon application to Greyhound Racing SA by 

other Controlling Bodies. 

 


